
 
SES Ref. 255/2016                                   Sarasas Ektra School 
 

February 9, 2017 
      

Subject: Year 3 National Test Cancelled  
 
Dear parents of Year 3 pupils,  
  
 As the Office of Private Education Commission had earlier announced the Ministry of Education’s policy 
concerning student assessment, which stated that all schools must hold a National Test in order to evaluate the students’ 
academic aptitude, school had the letters of notification sent to you accordingly.  
 However, Minister of Education Mr. Teerakiat Jaroensettasin then stipulated a student assessment policy for the 
academic year 2016 with an emphasis on “formative assessment” as a means of evaluating students’ educational 
advancement. For this reason, the National Test is no longer valid as a national assessment and has been cancelled as a 
result. 
 Therefore, School would like to announce that the Year 3 National Test, which was programmed to take 
place on Wednesday, March 8, 2017 as the Minister of Education had earlier notified, has been cancelled. 
 Please be informed accordingly. School thanks you for your unflagging cooperation.  
 
                            Best regards,  
 
 
                          (Mrs. Supavadee Chotiwannaporn) 
       Vice-director of the Primary and Secondary Departments  
 
 

SES Ref. 255/2016 
Topic: Year 3 National Test Cancelled 

(Please have this returned to the class teacher by Tuesday, February 21, 2017) 
 

I (Mr., Mrs., Ms.).................................................................................................................., parent of (Mstr./Ms.) 
......................................................................................................................................................, student from year 3/........ 
have read well and understood that Year 3 National Test has been cancelled. 
 
           



Signed ..................................................... (Parent) 


